
 

 

3 Lakes Improvement District 

TLID 

Minutes from meeting of February 1, 2021  

John S      Present 

Walt M      Absent 

Nancy H       Present 

Scott R     Present 

Harry E     Present 

Diane S     Present 

Mike F      Present 

Kenzie   Present 

 

Guests:  None 

 

 Call to Order at:       6:00 PM 

Adoption of Agenda:  Motion by John                                             2nd by Harry                                      pass  

Changes - none 

  

Approval of Minutes:  Motion by  Harry                                           2nd by John                                       pass  

Changes - none 

 

Financial Report: Bills paid:   none 

Account balance:   $89,170.60.   There was a discussion about what is our fiscal year (Jan-Dec. or Sept.-Aug.)?  It was 

tabled until our March meeting.  Diane will review records and present her suggestions. 

   Motion by   John                                           2nd by   Nancy                                  pass  

 

Officer Reports: 

 Chair:   Scott heard from Dan Cibulka with regards to next summer's boat landing inspections.  The county uses 

 data that is collected to determine the hours each lake is allocated.   

   Briggs - 75 hours 

   Rush - 75 hours 

   Julia - 45 hours 



 

 

 T-LID also adds 200 hours, split evenly between the three lakes.   A side note:  the BLCA also funds additional 

 hours.  

 

Vice-Chair:  nothing 

 

Secretary:  nothing 

 

Treasurer:  nothing 

 

Advisor:  nothing 

 

Old Business:  

 Grant Update:   Scott has submitted an application for a grant from the SWCD towards the treatment of weeds.  

 He is watching for the DNR application to open and will apply when available.  We will be able to use only one 

 grant but by applying for both we have a better chance of being awarded one. 

 James Johnson Update:  Mike reported that James sent the approved Curly Leaf Pondweed spraying map to 

 Lake Management.  Lake Management verified that they received it and will apply for the appropriate permits. 

 Weise Property:  The county held a informational meeting at the landing of Elk Lake Saturday to get questions 

 and suggestions from residents.  There will be another opportunity this spring for residents to voice their 

 concerns, suggestions and questions.  Check the Sherburne County website for an online view of their plans 

 including a comment section 

 Wenck Update:  Mike looked at placing a broad crested weir before the inlet (as recommended by the Wenck 

 report) and what would happen regarding the rate of flow if the opening coming in at the bayou was smaller 

 than the opening at the outlet on Rush.  Mike will contact Dan regarding this and ask Dan if he would be  willing 

 to present the Wenck findings at a future meeting to our members (possibly virtually). 

 Elk Lake TLID Update:  Scot and Kenzie are planning on meeting with an Elk Lake representative next week and 

 will report back to us in March. 

 

New Business:   Mike shared an email regarding an upcoming AIS Management 101 Course.  This is an online course 

from the U of M.  Board members should consider taking this self-paced course to get a better understanding of AIS 

management strategies and to be better informed consumers of management programs.  The cost for the course is $75.  

TLID has money budgeted for training.  

 

 

Adjourned at 6:50 PM                     


